
 

BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES 

September 15, 2020 

 

 

THE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN FORMALLY APPROVED AND ARE SUBJECT TO 

CHANGE OR MODIFICATION AT THE NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED 

MEETING. 

 

FLAG SALUTE:  Led by Chairman Dave Hansen at 7:05 pm. 

 

ROLL CALL:   BOARD OF HEALTH MEMBERS - Present:  Dave Hansen, Ed Hayes, Sue 

Rude, Terry Cassidy and Nancie Walker 

 

Also Present:  Valerie Ingles, Board of Health Secretary; Sussex County Health Inspector 

Chrissy Whitehead 

 

Absent:  Peggy Bopp & Barbara Horan 

 

STATEMENT – Chairman D. Hansen stated that the meeting was being held in compliance 

with the provisions of P. L. 1875, Ch. 231, Secs. 4 & 13 the Sunshine Law, adequate notice of 

the meeting has been published in the New Jersey Herald being the Sunday and Daily editions as 

to time, place, and date, and is posted in the usual location of posted notices in the municipal 

building. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA- All items with an Asterisk (*) are considered routine and non-

controversial by the committee and will be approved by one motion.  There will be no separate 

discussion of these items unless a citizen or Board Member requests, in which case the item will 

be removed from the Consent Agenda and considered in its normal sequence on the Agenda. 

 

 *MINUTES:   January 21, 2020  

   

 *SUSSEX COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT REPORTS FOR MARCH-

AUGUST 2020 

 

  

   

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT AGENDA 

 

A MOTION was made by T. Cassidy and seconded by E. Hayes, with all members in 

favor, to approve the January 21, 2020 meeting minutes. 

 

Sussex County Health Department Report for March-August 2020 

 

 Chairman D. Hansen asked that the Sussex County Health Department Reports be 

removed from the Consent Agenda. 

 

 T. Cassidy requested that the following be removed from the Consent Agenda for further 

consideration:  Safe Water Complaint Investigation on 3/11/2020 at Kittatinny Regional High 

School (KRHS), Complaint Investigation on 3/13/2020 & 4/2/2020 at 279 Lakeview Drive, 

Complaint Investigation on 3/19/2020 at AC Moore, Complaint Investigation on 4/23/2020 at Villa 

Capri, Safe Water Complaint Investigation on 5/10/2020 at Dairy Queen, Safe Water Complaint 

Investigation on 5/10/2020 at Windy Acres Campground, Complaint Investigation on 5/12/2020 at 2 

Peragino Rd, Noise Complaint on 5/19/2020 at Newton Toyota, 5/19 SCARC, and  Noise Complaint 

on 5/19/2020 at Newton Vet. 

  

 Chairman D. Hansen requested that the Complaint Investigation at Carriage Acres on 

8/10/2020, the Complaint Investigation at Hampton Township Municipal Park on 8/11/2020-

8/21/2020, and the Storage Tank Spill at Newton Audi on 8/24/2020 be removed from the 

Consent Agenda for further consideration. 

 

Safe Water Complaint Investigation at KRHS on 3/11/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that these were water tests done at KRHS but that 

she didn’t have the full report from M.Cherico so she would report back with the findings and 

email them to the Board of Health members at a later date.  

 

Complaint Investigation at 279 Lakeview Drive on 3/13/2020 & 4/2/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that this was a trash complaint. She stated that this 

house is a rental and that garbage was observed in bags on the deck which could attract bears. 

Health Inspector T. Bailey spoke with the tenant and asked to keep food garbage in covered 

container inside the house until garbage pickup day if necessary and to keep empty plastic bottles 

in a separate bin for recycling. 
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Complaint Investigation at A.C. Moore on 3/19/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that someone called in to report that the 

Management at A.C. Moore is doing nothing to protect employee’s and cleaning the store 

properly. They requested that something be done and asked to follow up on inspecting. She 

stated that Health Inspector T. Bailey spoke with the manager on the phone and emphasized the 

need to keep hand soap and running hot and cold water available in restroom for the employees. 

The manager stated that AC Moore has running water, soap and a hand dryer available for 

employees. The store will be closing permanently in a week. 

 

Complaint Investigation at Villa Capri on 4/23/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that the complainant called in to report that Villa 

Capri is not complying with the Governor’s ruling to wear face masks and have a barrier up. 

Health Inspector C. Whitehead spoke with the owner, Mike Collins. He stated that he was 

unaware of the recent requirement to have all employees & customers wear face coverings. He 

was referred to Executive Order 125 and advised him to become aware of all requirements there.  

 

Safe Water Complaint Investigation at Dairy Queen & Windy Acres Campground on 

5/10/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that this was correspondence with Marcia Chirico. 

She had received the State’s list of seasonal PNC systems that she had to follow up with. She 

needed to check with Dairy Queen & Windy Acres Campground to verify that they were not 

open due to COVID19 restrictions and that they notified the State that they were not opening on 

schedule otherwise violation would have gotten triggered if they did not sample for the month of 

April. They both complied with what they needed to do as far as notifying the State. 

 

Complaint Investigation at 2 Peragino Road on 5/11/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that this was a reporting that someone has illegally 

dumped construction debris and equipment in a wetlands area. She stated that Candace Morgan 

inspected and found various household debris strewn throughout the yard including but not 

limited to: plastic buckets, aluminum ladders, cut fire wood, blue tarp, 4 parked cars with license 

plates, riding lawn mower, push mower, plow blade, approx. 10 2x4 pine boards, chain link dog 

enclosure. There was no tall vegetation and most items appear to have been stored there for 6 

months or less. The items observed to not appear to be waste. Observed additional gravel/dirt 

driveway that extended up the hill at the end of the paved street. This additional driveway was 

barricaded with a steel cattle gate that was pad locked and chained and posted with multiple 

signs reading “no trespassing”, “keep out”. Property was in-accessible beyond the gate. Called 

complainant’s number to obtain additional information but complainant said he received an 

anonymous email and unfortunately he has no further information available. No further action 

required at this time. 
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Noise Complaint at Newton Toyota on 5/19/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that the complainant stated that there was pumping 

of waste water early in the morning and that they were mowing the lawn early in the morning on 

Sunday. M. Theese contacted the manager of Newton Toyota. She advised that a noise complaint 

was received and that Hampton has a noise ordinance to schedule the pumping of waste water 

and to do landscaping later in the day. 

 

Safe Water Complaint Investigation at SCARC on 5/19/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that SCARC is on the EPA ETT list for failure to 

provide test results for Lead and Copper that quarter. It was a notice to them to make sure they 

do their testing soon.  

 

Noise Complaint at Newton Vet on 5/19/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that this was an additional complaint made by the 

same person for Toyota stating that their dumpster trash pickup was being done at 6:30am. 

Maureen Theese spoke with Newton Vet and asked that they have their garbage hauler pick up 

garbage later in the day. 

 

Complaint Investigation at Carriage Acres on 8/10/2020 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that this complaint was from a resident who said 

she had no hot water, and mouse feces in her trailer.  Elaine Martinez from the Health 

Department was in contact with management at Carriage Acres to get this addressed.  

 

Complaint Investigation at Hampton Park on 8/11/2020-8/21/2020 

 

 Chairman D. Hansen stated that there are issues with the well water testing again. He 

stated that the new well was drilled a couple years ago but has failed for e-coli or total coliform 

or both at the same time. He stated that the township may need to look into a treatment system to 

add on such as a blue light.  

 

Storage Tank Spill at Newton Audi on 8/24/2020 

 

 Secretary V. Ingles stated that the incident description stated that a waste oil tank was 

leaking outside. There were “rags and speedy dry” around the tank but the caller said it didn’t 

look like it was working. It stated that there were 5 gallons of oil waste estimated. The NJDEP is 

assigned to the case. 

 

ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA FOR DISCUSSION 

  

 A MOTION was made by S. Rude and seconded by E. Hayes, with all members in favor, 

to approve the items that were removed from the Consent Agenda as listed above. 
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OLD BUSINESS  

 

No Old Business.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

No New Business. 

    

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

1. STATE OF NEW JERSEY, DEP LETTER- Suspected Hazardous Substance 

Discharge Notification 

 

Chairman D. Hansen stated that this was already discussed under reports. 

 

PUBLIC SESSION 

 

Public Session Open. No Public Comment. Public Session Closed.  

   

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 A MOTION was made by S. Rude, and seconded by Vice Chairwoman N. Walker, with 

all members in favor, to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM.   

 

        Respectfully submitted by, 

 

 

 

        Valerie L. Ingles 

        Board of Health Secretary 


